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PREFACE 

Dear Reader, you are browsing the second, fall issue of the fourteenth volume 

of TNTeF ̶ Interdisciplinary eJournal of Gender Studies. We are proud to announce 
that the counter of the journal’s homepage reads 106.229, not including direct 
access to the individual contributions. We appreciate your ongoing interest.  

Traditionally, the second yearly issue is not a thematic one, but 
comprises papers from the field of humanities and social sciences. This time, 
exceptionally, all the articles represent various approaches to doing literary 
studies. We would particularly like to draw two contributions to your 
attention. In the INTERVIEW column, we publish the second interview, this 
time made by Irén Annus as part of the long-cherished idea to run a series of 
a dialogue between generations of feminist scholars. We invite mentors and 
their students to reflect on what they have learnt from each other and in what 
directions they are working now, as colleagues in the current socio-cultural 
context of Hungary. The dialogue this time takes place between Erzsébet 
Barát and Anna Kérchy, both of whom are members of TNT Gender Studies 
Research Group, University of Szeged.  

The other publication to which 
we draw your attention appears in the 
ARTICLES column. It is Retrospection: 
Feminist Literary Perspective Then – And 
Now? written by Györgyi Horváth, in 
acknowledgment of her reception of the 
Margit Kaffka Award in recognition of her 
outstanding scholarship in Hungarian 
gender studies. She is the fourth 
recipient of the award, which was 
founded by TNT, the Gender Studies 
Research Group, University of Szeged 
in 2020. 

In line with our Editorial objectives, translations, original studies, and 
responses to publications in our back issues are welcome and to be uploaded 
to the journal’s OJS platform. If you would like us to consider your work for 
review, please contact our Editorial Board via gender@ieas-szeged.hu email 
address. The appropriate copies of publications (books or special journal 
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issues) should be sent to our postal address (TNTeF Editorial Board/IEAS, 
6722 Szeged, Egyetem u. 2. Hungary). 

Finally, I would like to announce my resignation from my position as 
Publisher and Editor-in-Chief of this journal, taking effect January 1, 2025. It 
has been a pleasure to work for bringing about and maintaining a collective 
space for Hungarian feminist scholarship. I am proud of the fourteen years of 
work with and for you. 

Szeged, December 6, 2024. 

Erzsébet Barát 
Founding Editor-in-Chief 


